

Chaplain Report January 2025 January is National Security and Legislative Month

Please go on-line to <u>aladeptaz.org</u> to review the Chaplain packet from Fall Conference. If you have not started your prayer book the time is now! No matter what your religious beliefs is, all prayers are needed for a successful prayer book. I have asked Ruth Virgil-Kerr from Unit 115 and Wanda Amado from Unit 145 to assist me in preparing Stacey's Prayer book. Please contact us, with your prayers.

The link to the Year End report Forms is below, Please take a few minutes to look at the forms it will help you with your reports and for my report.

https://nebula.wsimg.com/e00020c9131d105b0d32bae76ef6c92e?AccessKeyId=7183A42B060A47F651 5F&disposition=0&alloworigin=1

I am looking forward to receiving prayer submissions for Department President Mayberry prayer book.

You can email them at stephaniemcmullenala62az@gmail.com or bring them to me at Convention in June. A few things to remember: They must be signed; the prayers can be shared with your District Chaplain as well as yours truly me Department Chaplain. Encourage all your members' participation. Have a prayer book making party.

- Prayer calms our heart & mind
- Praying grows our trust
- Prayer provides guidance
- Prayer gives us perspective
- Prayer leads us to forgiveness

Resources

Join the National Chaplain Facebook Page: American Legion Auxiliary Chaplains Chaplains Manual: This American Legion Auxiliary Chaplains Manual was created to aid ALA Chaplains.

Chaplains' Prayer Book: The prayers are a compilation of those submitted by Past Chaplains of the American Legion Auxiliary.

Manual of Ceremonies: This manual provides examples of suggested ceremonies for Unit meetings and special occasions.

If you know of someone who could benefit from a card or phone call, please let me know: Stephanie McMullen Chaplain, stephaniemcmullenala62az@gmail.com, (623) 910-4716